
December, 2016 

Dear Parents,  
 
I first want to say I truly hope each and every one of you had a 
relaxing Thanksgiving vacation full of valuable family time and 
delicious homemade food!  We were so happy to see the students 
happy, charged and rearing to learn on the first day back from the 
break. It is because of your support that our students are so well 
prepared for learning each day and that our school is as amazing 
as it is!  
 
I also want to give a huge THANK YOU to all the parents and 
family members that volunteered their time to help serve pie at 
our annual Pumpkin Pie Day during the student’s lunch times the 
Friday before Thanksgiving break. The students were so excited to 
receive a piece of pumpkin pie with whipped cream, even though 
some of them decided to wear it.   
 
Winter Break is quickly approaching, December 26

th
 – January 6

th
.  

We have many wonderful things happening during the month of 
December.  Please check out the calendar dates below and mark 
the important dates of events you would like to attend. 
 
Again, Thank you for all you do to make Chavez great! 
 
 
Thank you, 
Shannon Jensen 
Dean of Students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Chavez  
Positive Behavior 

Newsletter  

 

Positive Interventions at Chavez School: 
The 5 “B’s” 

Positive Referrals 
Above and Beyond Tickets 

Classroom Incentives  
“The Wheel of Positivity” 

Student Store 
Chavez Bucks 

Student of the Week 
Challenger Awards 

Perfect Attendance Necklaces 
Attendance Races 

Individual Behavior Plans 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS FOR 
WINNING THE POSITIVE REFERRAL RAFFLE FOR THE MONTH OF 

OCTOBER: 

RAELEANNE JIMENEZ- KINDERGARTEN 
JACKSON COLVIN- 1ST GRADE 

DAKOTA HERNANDEZ-2ND GRADE 
MATTHEW GATSCHET- 3RD GRADE 

BELLA VALDEZ- 3RD GRADE 
JOSEPH KOLODJI- 4TH GRADE 

AMY SOLIS- 6TH GRADE 
THESE STUDENTS ARE AWARDED A POPCORN PARTY WITH MRS. 

JENSEN DURING THEIR LUNCH PERIOD! 

 
 

December 1st: Late Start Day- School Begins at 10:11 a.m. 
December 5th- December 9th: Santa’s Secret Shop- Chavez Library 
December 5th: 8:30-2:15- Windwolves Field Trip- 4th Grade 
December 8th: 10:00-12:00 Nutcracker Ballet Field Trip- 5th Grade 
December 8th: School Site Council Meeting- 2:40 p.m. - Chavez Library 
December 14th: 5th Grade Science Fair Projects Due 
December 15th: Booster Club Meeting- 5:00 p.m. - School Cafeteria 
December 16th: End of 2nd Grading Period 
December 19th: Winter Concert Student Performances- 8:30- 3rd-4th Grade, 9:30- 5th-6th Grade, 10:30- K-2nd Grade 
December 19th: Winter Concert Parent Performance- 6:00 p.m. - Chavez Cafeteria 
December 20th: Fire Drill 
December 20th: Positive Behavior Committee Meeting- 2:40 p.m. - Chavez Library 
December 23rd: Minimum Day- Kinder- 11:44 a.m., 1st-3rd Grade- 1:15 p.m., 4th-6th Grade- 1:35 p.m. 
December 26th- January 6th: Winter Break- No School 

 



Office Discipline Referrals vs. Positive Referrals  
What is the Difference Between a Positive Referral and an Office Discipline Referral? 

 

Here at Chavez School we strive to build character and maturity in all students by developing respect, 

responsibility, and self-control within a safe learning environment.  We care about our studentôs self-esteem, 

positive motivations, and safety.  The Positive Behavior Implementation System (PBIS) has allowed our school 

to implement many important structures to help provide support in building character within our students.  

We want to make sure that all students and parents are aware of the difference between an office discipline 

referral and positive referral.   

 

What is a Positive Referral? 

 

A student can earn a positive referral by following the ñ5 Beôsò: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful, Be 

Cooperative, Be Ready to Learn.  If a student earns one, they get a certificate to take home and a copy gets 

placed in a raffle where the student can earn a popcorn party at their lunch recess.   

Positive referrals are a wonderful and positive way to reward positive behaviors that our students exhibit on a 

daily basis. 

 

What is an Office Discipline Referral? 

 

An Office Discipline Referral (ODR) is earned by students who continually do not follow the ñ5 Beôsò: Be Safe, 

Be Responsible, Be Respectful, Be Cooperative, Be Ready to Learn.  A student can earn an ODR for multiple 

reasons.  At Chavez School we try numerous behavior interventions before a student receives an ODR.  At 

Chavez, we follow a discipline protocol that allows us to determine whether or not an ñoffenseò should be an 

office discipline referral.  The Positive Behavior Implementation System Committee has produced a detailed 

document stating what is considered a Major Offense (automatic ODR) or a Minor Offense. For full definitions 

of each offense, please visit our website www.bcsd.com/chavez and click on Major vs. Minor Behaviors.  If a 

student commits a minor offense, the offense is documented on a ñLow Level Documentation Formò which 

shows the intervention that occurred to correct the behavior and the form of parent contact.  If a student 

receives 3 entries on this form, the 4
th

 will result in an ODR.  This means that the positive interventions that 

have already been put in place are not working and the teacher now needs help from administration and 

support staff. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I R eceived Student of the Week 
during th e Month of November!  

BRENNAN KOCHANSKI   AMILIA SCHECHTER 
SARIAH FRANCO   NICK WHITE   
SETH GRIJALVA    KAYLEE HAWORTH 
MARIAM GAZALI   KAMRYN CHAVEZ 
NEHEMIAH JOHNSON   BENJAMIN DANIELS 
BRANDON HARRINGTON  CHOLOE ESTANTA 
JORDYN DUTTO    CAMI MONSIBAIS 
LINAH JOBAH    JULIA WEST 
EVAN SCHECHTER   TRISTAN RODRIGUEZ 
GIOVANNI KUMPEL    
NOEMI AVALOS 
LOUIS FRANK 
RAILEY PLAZA 
JOSEPH CERVANTES 
SOPHIA FERNANDEZ 
SAMANTHA RODRIGUEZ 
MAX AHLBORN 
ISABELLA CISNEROS 
 
 

http://www.bcsd.com/chavez


Chavez Discipline and Positive Referral Data  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Problem Behaviors  

8/17 - 11/30  

Office Discipline Referrals 

by Grade & Gender  

8/17 - 11/30  

Positive Referrals  

8/17 - 11/30  

Positive Referrals by Grade 

and Gender  

8/17 - 11/30  

What Does Chavez Attendance Look Like? 
 

Wheel Spinners!!!!!  
Congratulations to the following students for receiving a “Caught Going Above and Beyond” ticket and being chosen to spin the “Wheel of Positivity”! 

FREE MEAL SINGING W/ THE 
SECRETARY 

DEAN’S DANCE PARTY MYSTERY LOCKER REC. ROOM W/ RUIZ VIP REC. ROOM PASS READING W/ RICHIE 

DANIEL GONZALEZ JORGE SAUCEDA ANGELIQUE CARRASCO NOAH DELGADO JACKSON COLVIN KAILEB CADENA NAYLAH RUFUS 

DANIEL ANAYA ALIYA RAMIREZ KATE POLSFUT ISAAC RODRIGUEZ HARETXY BELTRAN ISAIAH MILA TIFFANY PARRA 

JANELLE RIVERA ANDREW CHOW JETT MULLEN BROOKE RIGGS AUBREY CARILLO JOHN SCHEIDLE ANDREW AVALOS 
ANGELINA GALLEGOS NAILI SERRANO RYAN BLANTON ADRIAN JIMENEZ AMARISSA LOPEZ NEHEMIAH JOHNSON NICHOLAS LOMAS 

JULIA WEST RICKY CORONADO ETHAN CARRSCO REEM ALSUFYANI   KYLIE NEWLEN 

REEM ALSUFYANI  ROMELO SPEED    DAISY RODRIGUEZ 

MARYAM GAZALI  CAMI MONSIBAIS    BELLA JAIME 
LIBERTY HENDERSON  ANNABELLE CHILDRESS     

JOCELYN VALENCIA  BRENNAN KOCHANSKI     

  JOSLYN GALLEGOS     

 



 

POSITIVE REFERRALS! CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS FOR DOING AN 

AMAZING JOB AT FO LLOWING THE 5 òBõSó AND RECEIVING A POSITIVE REFERRAL: 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwif_OWzpNbQAhXCj1QKHSGwBx4QjRwIBw&url=http://clipartix.com/christmas-clipart/&bvm=bv.139782543,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNG_wJJVqDdijQ5JZ0B5Wo11reFCYQ&ust=1480794711981599

